
 

 

 

 

19th November 2019 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 

STANDARDS OF UNIFORM IN WINTER AND PROTOCOLS FOR MOBILE PHONES 
 
As winter approaches, the school feels that it is necessary to clarify the rules around coats, scarfs 
and mobile phones for students of Cardinal Pole Catholic School. 
 

1. School coats are the only coats to be worn by Year groups 7 to 10. The School will confiscate 
non uniform coats that are worn within the School site and they will be returned at the end 
of the week. 

2. Year 11 may wear plain black coats (no logo) only. All other colours are not permissible and 
will be liable for confiscation. 

3. Mobile phones are not allowed in School and are not to be used by students in school uniform 
in the vicinity of the School 

4. Only School scarves/hats are allowed, all others brought on site will be confiscated. 
 
Confiscated items will be returned to students at the end of the week. Repeated offenders will not 
be entitled to the return of items on the same basis. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
  

 
Mr A O’Donoghue 
Associate Deputy Headteacher, KS4- Behaviour and outcomes 
 
 
 
 

 


